## HANFORD ADVISORY BOARD

A Site Specific Advisory Board, Chartered under the Federal Advisory Committee Act

Advising:

US Dept of Energy

**US Environmental** Protection Agency

Washington State Dept of Ecology

April 3, 2009

Dave Brockman, Manager

U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations

P.O. Box 550 (A7-50)

Richland, WA 99352

CHAIR: Susan Leckband

VICE CHAIR: Rick Jansons

Shirley Olinger, Manager

U.S. Department of Energy, Office of River Protection

**BOARD MEMBERS:** 

Local Business Harold Heacock P.O. Box 450 (H6-60) Richland, WA 99352

Labor/Work Force Mike Keizer Thomas Carpenter

Susan Leckband Jeff Luke Rebecca Holland

Re: Stimulus Funds Appreciation

Local Environment

Gene Van Liew

Local Government

Maynard Plahuta Pam Larsen Rick Jansons Rob Davis Julie Jones Richard Leitz **Bob Parks** 

Dear Mr. Brockman and Ms. Olinger,

The Hanford Advisory Board (Board) expresses its thanks and appreciation to you and your staff for your efforts to secure cleanup funding under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.

The Board was especially pleased that the spending plans identified in your April 2, 2009 presentation to the Board align with Board values and the priorities identified in Board Advice #213 (Priorities for Fiscal Year 2010, Out-Year, and Economic Stimulus Budgets).

The Board hopes we can continue to assist you as you carry out your plans with this increased funding. The Board hopes that your offices and staff will be responsive and transparent when further information important to advancing cleanup at Hanford becomes available.

Tribal Government

Russell Jim Gabriel Bohnee

Public Health Margery Swint Jim Trombold

University Doug Mercer Gene Schreckhise

Public-at-Large Norma Jean Germond Keith Smith

**Bob Parazin Bob Suyama** Regional Environ-

ment/Citizen Todd Martin Greg deBruler Paige Knight Gerald Pollet Susan Kreid

State of Oregon Ken Niles Barry Beyeler

Ex-Officio Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Washington State Department of Health

Sincerely, Sisan Seekland

Susan Leckband, Chair Hanford Advisory Board

This letter represents Board consensus for this specific topic. It should not be taken out of context to extrapolate Board agreement on other subject matters.

Hanford Advisory Board Subject: Stimulus Fund Appreciation 20090-02 Page 1

**Envirolssues Hanford Project Office** 713 Jadwin, Suite 3 Richland, WA 99352 Phone: (509) 942-1906 Fax: (509) 942-1926 cc: Doug Shoop, Co-Deputy Designated Federal Official, U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations Office
Steve Pfaff, Co-Deputy Designated Federal Official, U.S. Department of Energy, Office of River Protection
Richard Campbell, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Jane Hedges, Washington State Department of Ecology
Catherine Brennan, U.S. Department of Energy Headquarters
Site Specific Advisory Boards

The Oregon and Washington Congressional Delegations